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Celebrates 22 Years of Tagging!

Since 1995, the Virginia Game Fish Tagging Program
(VGFTP) has tagged recreationally important finfish with the
help of volunteer anglers. A cooperative effort between the
Marine Advisory Program at the Virginia Institute of Marine
Science (VIMS) and Saltwater Tournament at the Virginia
Marine Resources Commission (VMRC), the program’s
funding is from state saltwater license funds and VIMS.
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THE TAGGING PROGRAM SUCCEEDS BECAUSE
OF ANGLERS.

As of February 2017, >280,000 fish have
been tagged with a recapture rate of 11%.
These data provided movement and site-
fidelity patterns of fish captured and re-
leased in the Chesapeake Bay and Atlantic
coastal waters.
e VGFTP recaptures have been reported
from Rl to FL
More than 300 taggers trained since
1995
>900 locations have been registered as
tagging or recapture sites
The VGFTP has been recognized for
improving communication between fish-

eries scientists, managers and anglers.
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www.vims.edu/vgftp/

Susanna Musick, Virginia Institute of Marine Science, P.O. Box 1346, Gloucester Point, VA 23062 Tel 804.684.7166

In 2016, VGFTP anglers tagged more than
15,890 fishes and had 1,652 recaptures.

Cobia, sheepshead, speckled trout and tau-
tog all had an increase in tagging. The top
tagged species in 2016 was speckled trout,
making up 53% of tagging effort. Speckled
trout have led tagging effort for the past six
years (except 2012, when red drum ruled).
Although tagging effort was dominated by
juveniles, the fact that speckled trout was
the top tagged species was positive after
winter cold stuns at the beginning of the
year. The VGFTP continues to provide valua-
ble data describing fish habitat use & move-

ment patterns for key recreational species.

Lewis Gillingham, Virginia Marine Resources Commission, 2600 Washington Ave, Newport News, VA 23607 Tel 757.491.5160




VGFTP RECAPTURES & TAGS, 1995-2017

Recaptures are the first, smaller number. Tags are the second, larger number.
This table includes multiple recaptures of the same fish. Data from February 2017

REPORT A TAGGED FISH:
www.vasaltwaterjournal.com/report_tagged_fish.php




